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On Monday, June 22, 1998, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) members Edward S. Wilensky and Brian Emerick, and Council staff Joel M. Rinebold, Robert K. Erling, and Paul M. Aresta met Springwich Cellular Limited Partnership’s (SCLP) representative Peter W. van Wilgen, for a site inspection for the proposed replacement of an existing telecommunications tower and expansion of the site boundaries to accommodate tower sharing, located on Post Office Lane, in Westport, Connecticut. SCLP is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that the proposed project would have no substantial adverse environmental effect.





SCLP proposes to replace an existing 130-foot monopole structure with a new 130-foot monopole structure and increase the site boundaries to accommodate tower sharing by SCLP, Bell Atlantic Mobile (BAM), Sprint Spectrum L.P. (Sprint), Nextel Communications (Nextel), and Omnipoint Communications, Inc. (Omnipoint).  The existing tower, which was approved by the Council in Docket 166 on August 29, 1995, measures approximately 36 inches at the base and 15 inches at the top. The existing tower is not capable of supporting the additional carriers’ antennas requiring the construction of a new tower of stronger design, measuring approximately six feet at the base and 3 feet at the top.  The replacement tower is proposed to be located approximately 20 feet south of the existing tower, and would support the antennas for SCLP at the 130-foot level; Sprint at the 120-foot level, Nextel at the 110-foot level; BAM at the 100-foot level.  In addition, Omnipoint would either place a low-profile 16-inch diameter antenna array on a mounting post at the top of the replacement tower resulting in an overall height of approximately 143 feet including appurtenances, or mount their antennas on a platform at the 90 foot level.  The site currently consists of an existing 130-foot tower, a 12-foot by 26-foot equipment building, and an 8-foot high chain-link fence on a 2,400 square foot parcel.  BAM would install a 12-foot by 30-foot equipment building with a generator to be shared with SCLP; Nextel would install a 10-foot by 20-foot equipment building; and Sprint and Omnipoint would each install a 10-foot by 12-foot concrete pad for their equipment cabinets.  The existing 8-foot high chain-link fence would be extended around all of the equipment structures.  The existing access road would be utilized by all of the carriers.





The height of the tower will remain unchanged.  The noise levels at the existing facility would not increase by six decibels, under normal operating conditions. The operation of all the carriers’ proposed antennas would not exceed the maximum permissible exposure limit for the worst case radio frequency power density at the base of the structure.  The calculated cumulative worst case power density would not exceed 30.52 percent of the applicable standard.  There are no wetlands on the proposed site and no clearing would be required.  SCLP contends that the incremental visual impact from placing additional antennas on one tower is preferable to the construction of multiple towers.





SCLP contends that the proposed replacement of an existing 130-foot tower and expansion of the site boundaries to accommodate tower sharing does not cause a significant change or alteration in the physical and environmental characteristics of the site, and would not cause a substantial adverse environmental effect.
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